***VILLAGE NEWSLETTER***

NEWSLETTER OF THE VILLAGE OF NEWARK VALLEY

APRIL 2010

MESSAGE FROM THE MAYOR: 
Hello everyone, 

The Trout Ponds and Nick Wilson Bike Park will open soon as better weather and longer daylight hours occur.  Bill Foster, Steve Pado and Scot Coombs of your Village Public Works Department have worked industriously at both of those parks to make the opening as soon as weather permits.  Be sure dogs with you in the park are on leash and any wastes are taken with you when you leave so everyone may enjoy.  

On Tuesday, April 6th the Village Rate Committee hosted an informational meeting for the second phase of the water system.  The distribution or piping replacement and upgrade will begin later this spring.  Your Board of Trustees has not awarded the contract bids at this time, but we will very soon.  This project will be complete before May 31st, 2011 but there is much work between now through completion date.  We will have a second meeting later in the season so everyone may be brought up to date.  The most recent invoices for solid waste and water included a new line on the bills called ‘debt service’ for the water project.  Your Mayor and Village staff have spoken to and written many individuals concerning the calculation and overview of this charge.  Please contact us if you have any questions.    

We wish to welcome Village Board member Morgan Inderwies beginning his first term as Trustee and also returning Board Member Dennis Carlin.  I do personally thank those who voted to return me as your Mayor for another term.  The team includes existing Board Members Lori DeHaas and Fred Blee.  I am confident your Board will work toward excellence for the Village of Newark Valley.    

It is spring and hopefully your Passover or Easter Holy Week was kind to you and your family.  We certainly hope so.  




Best Regards, 




Jim Tornatore




Mayor

FROM TRUSTEE CARLIN:
I want to thank those who voted in the recent village election, and encourage all village residents to become involved in their local government.  I will do my best to be fair and listen carefully to your concerns over the next four years.  Please contact me whenever you have issues to bring to my attention; you can leave a message at the village office at 642-8686 or contact me directly at 642-9552.
FROM TRUSTEE INDERWIES:
To all who voted in this year’s village election, thank you for your participation.  It is almost cliché to state that we face many challenges both nationally and locally.  All of us as village residents and taxpayers have a stake in this municipality we call home.  As such, I would hope to see more village residents come together to help protect and enhance our quality of life.  Above all, I will endeavor to serve in a forthright, fair and fiscally responsible manner.  Please contact me with any questions, concerns, ideas or thoughts concerning our village; you can leave a message at the village office, 642-8686 or contact me at home, 642-5412.
Landord Group Forming:
A landlord group is forming in the village.  All landlords are encouraged to join.  You can discuss common problems, share information and ideas with other landlords.  This will be a Chamber of Commerce for landlords.  For more information, call 
John Tomazin at 222-1848.
CLERK’S REPORT: 

Everything is finally turning green and the weather is warming! 

You will NOT be receiving a water meter card with this newsletter. The Public Works Department will be reading the meters for this next billing. 

BILLINGS - We have had a lot of calls in the village office concerning the debt service fee on the water bills. This was the first billing with a lot of changes; 1.) Debt Service was added to your bill. 2.) We changed to quarterly billing. 3.) Solid Waste and Water are now being billed together, and 4.) Tax bills came out at the same time. This is overwhelming, and we understand the frustration. 
Tax Collections - We are in the process of collecting taxes from March 1st through October 31st, at which time they are returned to the county. Taxes can be accepted in the correct amount only. If you are not sure how much you owe, please call the office at 
642-8686 to get the amount. This may prevent further penalties for you.

Office hours are Monday, 10:00 AM to 7:00 PM, Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday, 10:00 AM to 3:00 PM. Closed on Fridays.

Log on to villageofnewarkvalley.com, scroll to the bottom of the home page, and on the right hand side you can place your e-mail to subscribe. Each time we post to our website, you will be sent an e-mail with the infor-mation. What better way to keep updated.

All monthly meetings are held on the second Tuesday of each month, in the Noble Room of the Municipal Building, beginning at 7:00 PM.  Everyone is encouraged to attend.

Enjoy your summer!




Mertie Pozzi

CLEANUP & BRUSH AND LEAVES:
Cleanup days        April 30th – May 1
Brush 


Leaves

April 13

April 14
May 11

May 12
June 8


June 9
July 6 


July 7
August 10 

August 11
September 7

September 8

October 5

October 6
November 2

November 3
YARD SALE DAY:
May 8th
PUBLIC WORKS REPORT:

Spring clean-up this year is on Friday, April 30th and Saturday May 1st, and as in the past, we will be joining with the Town of Newark Valley for clean-up. Village of Newark Valley residents 65 and over as well as village residents who are disabled who wish to have a pick-up must make an appointment before April 28th, by calling the Village DPW at 642-8700. These residents need to have it at the curb by Thursday the 29th by 6:00 am; the restrictions this year are as follows:  Due to the new DEC no burning law, we will not be taking any burnable construction material of any type (i.e.; plywood boards 2x4, 2x6, etc.)  Items not accepted are glass of any kind, paint cans or other hazardous waste containers, construction debris, shingles or tar paper, household garbage, batteries or recyclables.
The Street Department will begin picking up brush and leaves in April and run through early November, the exact dates are on the village website and at the village offices (and also listed in this newsletter). Brush must be in bundles that can be picked up by hand, and branches must be less then 6’ in length and not thicker then 6”. All leaves must be in cans or paper recyclable bags. The Village DPW has already started to clean and sweep the village streets and have filled potholes.    
The Building and Grounds Department started early this year by completing the library’s new steps and handrails, and installing a new handrail at the village offices. To accomplish “go green”, the maintenance department has installed new energy saving lights in the Noble Room and will be installing the same type of lights throughout the building as needed. The new water reservoir is also following suit by having solar panels installed to operate the telemetry system.                  
The Parks Department has started spring cleaning in the trout pond park and repaired the crossover bridge, both pavilions have been swept, and picnic tables have been washed and will be painted when weather permits. The gazebo will be power washed and resealed this spring, and two new light poles will be installed to replace the old weak ones. As long as the weather cooperates, we will try to turn water on and open the bathrooms by April 16th. The Parks Department is starting work on the new Skate and Bike Park.  We are removing tarps and nails, installing new signs and replacing or repairing plywood where the lamination became unglued, and we will be reattaching some plywood that has loosened up.  Our goal is to open the park by the time you read this newsletter. 
The Sanitation Department has informed me that the amount of recyclables that are buried in the garbage has started to increase. They have been informed that they need to tag and leave all cans and bags with recyclables in them. Please remember to recycle all plastic bags and bottles, cardboard, cans, glass bottles and papers.                
The Water Department has been busy preparing for the second part of the water project. The Village will be having an informational meeting for village residents on April 6th.  If you missed it, you can call the DPW at 642-8700, and I will try to answer any questions you may have.
Water/Money Saving Tips: Conserving Water will save you money. It is recommended that you check your meter reading frequently and on a regular basis, (i.e. monthly). By doing this, if a leak should occur, it will be detected early and you can tend to repairs before your bill becomes astronomical. Leaking toilets are usually the main culprits in an unusually high water bill. Average water use is approximately 8,000 gallons per person (or 1,066 cu. ft. as measured on your water bills), assuming laundry is done on the premises. Several factors will affect average use: laundry habits, leaking toilets, filling swimming pools, watering lawns & gardens, washing cars, and frequent house guests. Devices such as pressure reducing valves and water-saver showerheads can go a long way toward saving water and money. Each household is charged for approximately a minimum of 3,750 gallons (500 cu. ft.) every three months. A household of one or two persons rarely uses over the minimum.

William Foster
CODE ENFORCEMENT: 

The warm weather season is coming to stay, and with that there will be key issues to address.  Because of the new water distribution system being built, most roads will be torn up at one point or another, so replacement of unsafe sidewalks will not be pursued at this time.  Once the project is completed, I will address those issues with the homeowner.  I will be asking those who have serious trip hazards to temporarily fix them, and if you are in that category, you will receive a letter from me stating this.  I will be more than happy to come to your residence to go over the areas in question.  Also, there are many sidewalks that have grass and weeds growing between the sections, and they are a trip hazard, so please keep them cut down even with the sidewalk, or make the effort to completely remove this growth.

As flowers grow and trees leaf out, there are many sidewalks that have over-growth that block either the sidewalk itself, or branches that hang too low and impede pedestrians – both a safety hazard.  Be sure to keep this growth cut back and out of the way for walkers.  Lastly, please keep your lawns mowed and your yards free of debris.  Newark Valley clean-up days are Friday, April 30th and Saturday May 1st, and it is a good time to get rid of winter’s accumulation.  
Have a safe spring and summer, and if you have any concerns or questions, feel free to contact me at the Village Office at 
642-8686.



William Swagler
HISTORICAL SOCIETY:

Apr. 10     Candle Making: 12:30-4:30 @ Welcome Ctr.; $15 /$20 non-members; adults, ages 10-14 w/ adult. geraldrhodes@gmail.com.
Apr. 10     Shuttles & Spindles Guild: Meet in Noble Room, 10-2; hands-on, instructing newcomers; BYO lunch and beverage.
Apr. 10     “Spring Fling:” Pancake Breakfast, begins 9:00 AM @ NV Depot.
Apr. 11     Wooden Lanterns: 12:30-4:30 @ Welcome Ctr.; $25/$30 non-members; adults, ages 10-14 w/ adult. geraldrhodes@gmail.com.
Apr. 15     Annual NVHS Meeting & Dinner: 6:00 PM @ St. John’s.
Apr. 17     Benefit Auction: Doors open 5 PM, Auction 6-9 PM; desserts available @ N.V. Fire Station, with Bob Connelly.
Apr. 17     Guides/Cooking Guild: Costume workshop @ Noble Room in P.O. Building, 10-2. New people welcome! (See 3/20.)
Apr. 17     Blacksmith Guild: meets the third Sat. of each month 10 AM @ Bement-Billings Blacksmith Shop; all welcome.
Apr. 24     Cheese Making: 1-4 @ Welcome Center; $15/ $20 non-members; adults, ages 10-14 w/ adult. geraldrhodes@gmail.com.
May 8        Shuttles & Spindles Guild: Meet @ Farmstead; 10-2. BYO lunch and beverage. 
May 5        Black Powder League shoot: 6 PM @ Farmstead BP Range; (...and for the next 9 Wednesdays through 7/7.)
May 15     Guides/Cooking Guild: Guides’ Training Session & Open Hearth Cooking @ Bement-Billings House, 10-2.
June 5-6     Spring Black Powder Rendezvous: @ Farmstead

BERKSHIRE EMERGENCY SQUAD, INC.: 

Babysitting Course: Saturday, June 5, 2010 @ 9 am – 4 pm; Cost $50

The Berkshire Emergency Squad, Inc. is offering for the first time ever a certified babysitting course.  This course is designed to help people with the responsibility of babysitting infants to young adults.  This class is a one day class which is being held on Saturday, June 5, 2010, from 9 a.m. until 4 p.m.  This class will certify you in everything from CPR/AED to general first aid to the needs of children.  At the end of this class, you will receive a certificate that you have successfully passed the class.  Berkshire Emergency Squad, Inc., is the first agency to offer a class for youths and adults to help better prepare themselves for the possible problems that may arise during babysitting.  Ask yourself…”Do I know what to do if a problem should arise?”  We will give you all the answers that you will need to know.  Please fill out a registration form and return with payment.  All checks please make payable to: Berkshire Emergency Squad, Inc., and in the memo part please put babysitting class.  Any questions, please feel free to contact the office at 607-642-3451.

Course Fee:  The fee for this class is $50 per person.  The cost of this class includes the following:  Lunch, CPR Certification, First Aid Certification, Certification of Completion of Course, Course Books.  
MUSIC IN THE TROUT PONDS PARK:  

Mark your calendars for the following free concerts down at the Trout Ponds:


[image: image1.wmf] 

  June 19th – 6 PM to 9 PM
      Watts on Tap


[image: image2.wmf] 

  August 28th – 6 PM to 9 PM 

 Bad Weather Blues

Watch the website and posters around town for the finalized date on a Thursday in July for C&T Bluegrass.
TOPS:
TOPS (Take Off Pounds Sensibly) meets every Tuesday at 5:15 PM in the basement of the Village of Newark Valley Office building (entry is the left side door).  TOPS is a weight loss support group, and much info can be found at www.tops.org which is the national website for TOPS.  The cost is $26 per year national dues and $6 per month local chapter dues.  We have weekly confidential weigh-in; educational programs; contests; and support one another as we all try to become healthier. 

TOPS Club, Inc., is a nonprofit, noncommercial, weight-loss support organization based in Milwaukee, Wisconsin, USA, with chapters located worldwide. Its two-fold objective is to encourage healthy lifestyles through weight-management support groups and to sponsor obesity research. Most members refer to the organization simply as "TOPS,” an acronym for "Take Off Pounds Sensibly.  If you would like to come check us out, please feel free to stop in any Tuesday night as a visitor if you are not sure about joining (meetings start at 6 PM).  We also have a local email address if you have any questions.  Please feel free to contact us at topsnewarkvalley1036@yahoo.com.
TAPPAN SPAULDING LIBRARY:
Winter is over and spring has sprung.  It is not too late to check out our gardening books to help you plan and plant your flower or vegetable gardens.  We also have information on composting.  This is a great way to reduce your garbage bill.
Summer is just around the corner and so is vacation time.  By the first of June, we will have Library Buddies available for the children to check out when they go on vacation.  Each pack will include a stuffed animal, books about the animal as well as others to read, coloring sheets, fact sheets, travel logs, and a camera.  The idea is for the child to take the pack with them on vacation and read to the animal and take pictures of the Library Buddy at different locations along their way.  We will then develop the pictures and put them up at the Library.  Come in to find out more information.

The Library is offering Summer Reading Programs again for the children of our community to encourage them to read for pleasure during the summer and to retain their reading skills.  This year’s theme is “Make a Splash – Read!”  for the children in 1st grade to 7th grade.  The Young Adult theme is “Make Waves at your Library” for students in 8th grade to 12th grade.  We will continue to run Story Hour for children ages 2 to Kindergarten.   The schedule is as follows:

Story Hour:   Wednesday’s July 7th  – August 11th  1:00-2:00

Make a Splash-Read: 
Fridays July 9th  – August 13th   1:00-2:00

Make Waves at your Library:
To be announced.

Please drop in to the library to sign up from June 1st until the first day of the program.  The Story Hour time and day may change for the summer if we find that it meets parents’ and child’s schedules better, so please check the front door of the library or call.  Any young adults grades 8th -12th who would like to help with the younger children’s programs or take part in the young adult program, please stop by the library and let a staff member know.  I would like to set up a time to get together and also set the time and day for the “Make Waves at Your Library” program.  I have some new ideas to try and would love to hear your ideas.  Anyone wanting to help with the summer reading program or any other program, please call me or stop in to see what we have going on and where you would be willing to help.

As most have already seen, we have a new set of stairs and hand railings.   They look great and are safer.  Thanks to all involved, you did a fantastic job.  For those who had problems using the stairs before the railings were put in, come in now that they are up.  We are now working on a grant to spruce up the children’s room.  One of the stipulations of the grant is that the work be done by volunteers.  We want to paint the walls and put carpet on the floor.  If you want to help with this project, just call or drop in and let us know.  

The annual report is done for 2009.  In the next newsletter, I will give a brief over-view of it.  If anyone wishes to see a complete copy we have it at the library.

We will have a book sale on May 8th this year during the weekend of the yard sales in the village.  It will be in front of the library from 9:00am to 1:00pm.  We will have a large number of children’s books, as well as some best sellers in new condition.  

We would like to thank all who contributed to the library in memory of Betty Brewer.  The money will be used to buy a light that will match the ones on the village green for the front of the Library.   This will be a wonderful reminder to me of how much she helped me when I first became director at the library.  Her knowledge of children’s books helped me buy what we needed.  We will all miss her dearly.

NEW BUSINESSES:

Hillman & Co. Realty, LLC
98 South Main Street
FROM THE MAYOR, VILLAGE TRUSTEES, CLERK’S OFFICE AND DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS: 
Have a safe and happy summer.
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